


 
 

The need for this common-sense legislation stems from the wrongful treatment of 
Sergeant First Class Charles Martland, who, while serving in a forward-deployed location, 
intervened to defend a child who was being sexually abused by an Afghan commander. SFC 
Martland became aware of the abuse and intervened to confront the abuser and stop the abuse. 
SFC Martland’s actions were an exercise of his moral obligation to intervene, and yet he was 
formally reprimanded by his chain of command for his actions and was subsequently targeted for 
involuntary separation from the military. 

 
Fortunately, through the good work of Congressman Duncan Hunter, SFC Martland’s 

separation was overturned on appeal, and his service to our country continues.   
 
However, the abuse of children in areas controlled by U.S. forces continues. In a 

disgusting practice called bacha bazi, which means “boy play,” countless numbers of Afghani 
men from the Pashtun tribe take young boys as involuntary sexual partners. The horrors that 
ensue are significant and only compounded by what appears to be a U.S. policy of looking the 
other way. SFC Martland and others were ordered to ignore instances of such abuse of children 
and told that the practice was simply a cultural norm. Such a policy not only prevents American 
service members from intervening on behalf of innocent child victims, but it also actually 
punishes those who disrupt this perverted custom.   
 

The ACLJ is grateful that SFC Martland has been permitted to continue his honorable 
service, but we remain seriously concerned that little has been done to ensure that the bacha bazi 
child abuse is confronted and eliminated wherever it is encountered. More than 156,000 people 
have signed our petition in support of H.R. 4717’s common-sense approach to accomplish this 
goal. When the U.S. military has assumed at least some security leadership in a region, it must 
also assume the responsibility to intervene when confronted with egregious violations of 
fundamental human rights such as bacha bazi. 

 
For these reasons, we respectfully urge the House Armed Services Committee to approve 

H.R. 4717 and work for its passage by your House colleagues. The ACLJ and its members stand 
ready to applaud your efforts in defense of these innocent victims. 
 

Sincerely,  

 
Jay Alan Sekulow 
Chief Counsel 

 
 
 




